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MR D LAST ASKED MINISTER FOR POLICE AND CORRECTIVE SERVICES AND 
MINISTER FOR FIRE AND EMERGENCY SERVICES (HON M RYAN)—  
 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the Independent Commission of Inquiry into Queensland Police Service 
responses to domestic and family violence— Will the Minister advise (a) which 
recommendations have been fully implemented, (b) the number of FTE positions identified 
under Recommendation 2, (c) when the independent evaluation of the trial required under 
Recommendation 3 will be released and (d) how many formal agreements have been 
reached with service providers under Recommendation 10 and in which police districts 
agreements are in place? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
In relation to parts (a), (b) and (d) I refer the Member to pages 12–14 and 17 of the 
‘Commission of Inquiry into Queensland Police Service responses to domestic and family 
violence, A Call for Change, Annual Report 2022-23’ tabled in the Legislative Assembly on 
14 December 2023.  
 
In relation to part (c) of the question, it is unclear what the Member is referring to as 
recommendation 3 does not require the completion of an independent evaluation. As such 
I am unable to answer this portion of the Member’s question.  
 


